
 

 

Morval Parish Council 
Policy for Widegates “Village Green” 

 
 
Morval Parish Council has been granted permission by Cornwall Council to carry out the maintenance required on 
the “Village Green” to ensure that it remains a valued community asset.  
 
What can the people of the parish expect of the parish council? 
 

1. The parish council will ensure that its risk assessment of the area is regularly reviewed and updated. 
2. Identified dangers will either be corrected within a reasonable timescale or reported to the appropriate 

authority or organisation. 
3. A maintenance programme will be put into place as is required so that the area remains attractive and 

useable. 
4. Appropriate insurance will be in place at all times. 
 

 
What does the parish council expect of those using the “Village Green? 
 

1. Please leave the area as you would wish to find it.  
2. Litter and animal waste should be disposed of appropriately. 
3. Remember that peoples’ homes border this area so please keep noise within a reasonable level and take 

care when playing with balls etc. 
4. Please bring to the council’s attention any noted breaches of the points above. 

 
 
Using the “Village Green” for community events: 
 
Cornwall Council requires notification of any events being planned on land that it owns. Any person planning a public 
event on the green can obtain an Events Notification Form directly from Cornwall Council. Once completed, the form 
and any copies of relevant documents should be returned to Cornwall Council.  
 
To ensure that “The Green” is available for an event, a booking needs to be made with the parish clerk. The clerk will 
ensure that the area is not double booked and that, where possible, the grass is cut before the event. 
 
Event organisers requiring use of the electricity supply need to book this with the Reading Room Committee.  
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